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President’s Message: 
 

Dear Town and Gown of USC members, 
 
This month, I'd like to acknowledge the countless hours of full time service provided by our 
Vice Presidents of Scholarship, Ann Palmer and Carol Wright along with the guidance of 
our Scholarship Advisor, Sara Pfirrmann. These volunteers are working happily and 
tirelessly on our behalf. We also thank the Committee members for helping to fulfill one of 
the missions of our 501c3. Soon, the Zoom interviews will begin for the candidates whose 
written application made it through the first round. We will keep you posted on this process 
in coming newsletters, on our social media, and at our General Meetings.   
 
Thank you to these Scholarship Committee Members: 
 

Annemarie Acosta 
Lydia Bauer 
Cynthia Cobb 
Phyllis Crandon 
Linda Dankwa 
Gloria de Olarte 
Alnita Dunn 
Cathy Enderwood Singh 
Joyce Fadil 
Anastasia Figueroa 
Jan Fleming 
Emily Barclay Ford 
 

Molly Gervais 
Shana Glassman 
Lessa Grunenfelder 
Mary A. Hall 
Jennifer Haworth 
Susan Kaplan 
Kimberly Kaufman 
Joan Levis 
Vicky Mar 
Heather Matusiak 
Taylor McAllister 
Kelley McBride 
 

Paige McDaniel 
D'Arcy Dietrich McLeod 
Carol Mollett 
Danielle Morris 
Claudia Negrete 
Christine Marie Ofiesh 
Barbara Orechoff 
Ann Palmer 
Sara Pfirrmann 
Brenda Porrazzo 
Susie Rhodes 
Elaine Rosen 
 

Carol Shumway 
Diane Siegfried 
Paula Steele 
Geneva Tarandek 
Janyce Teasley 
Tanie Tran 
Lois Valerio 
Diane Wallace 
Julie Waller 
Carol Wright 
Laury Wedin 
Kandi Wopschall 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We look forward to Zooming together at our February, March, and May General Meetings. And, we know you will 
want to Zoom in for our Inspiring Hearts and Minds Benefit honoring Ruberta Weaver in April.   
 
Happy New Year. 
 

Sincerely! 
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Ann Palmer and Carol Wright, Scholarship Vice Presidents, would like to thank our 50 committee members for embracing, 
with enthusiasm and grace, all of the changes Scholarship has gone through this year. The training sessions have been on 
Zoom and all of the student interviews will be held virtually. Due to the fact that we had the most applications submitted since 
2014 (463) the readers/scorers were assigned 30+ applications to evaluate over the extremely busy month of December. We 
so appreciate your dedication to Town and Gown’s important mission.  Continue to Fight On in ’21. 

 
SCHOLAR SPOTLIGHT! 

 
Matthew Lien 
USC School of Pharmacy: Doctorate in Pharmacy and Master’s in Healthcare 
Decision Analysis 
 
What is exciting and interesting, or currently challenging you, in 
your major field of study? 
What is both challenging and exciting about my current field of study is being a 
healthcare professional during these trying times with COVID. I’m currently 
participating in my APPE clinical rotations, several of which are at hospitals 
and other healthcare settings. I’m excited to be able to contribute and help my 
fellow healthcare workers but we still have a long and challenging road ahead. 
 
Describe clubs or other on campus activities in which you 
participate 
Currently I'm involved in the Rho Chi Honor society, which is an academic 
society reserved for the top performing students in the pharmacy class. We help 
put on review and tutoring sessions for lower classes. I'm a member of both the 
Student Industry Association and Academy of Managed Care Pharmacy, which 
are student organizations for those interested in pursuing less traditional routes 
of pharmacy in industry or managed care. I am also a Student Ambassador for 
the Margaret and John Biles leadership center. We are the liaisons for the 
school of pharmacy and help out at various school events. 

 
Describe any work (paid or volunteer) or off campus associations in which you participate. 
I was an intern pharmacist at a compounding and home infusion pharmacy specializing in long-term care and hospice patients. 
I recently ended my time at the pharmacy due to starting my APPE rotations. 
 
List and describe any internships you have had this past year. 
During the summer of 2019 I worked at Janssen Pharmaceutical Companies of Johnson and Johnson. I was selected as 1 of 4 
Global Market Access Interns out of a pool of over 400 applicants. This past summer I interned at Intuitive Surgical, the 
makers of the da Vinci Surgical System, as their Global Market Access Intern. I’ve stayed on with Intuitive as a part-time 
intern since August and will continue to work with them up until graduation. 
 
Are you involved with any research at the moment? If so, please briefly describe that experience. 
I completed a research fellowship during the summer of my P1 year as a USC School of Pharmacy Dean's Summer PharmD 
Research Fellow. My research focused on investigating opportunities to further utilize community pharmacies in improving 
clinical outcomes for diabetic patients and the subsequent cost implications for health plans. 
 
List any new information we should know about your current status, your involvement at USC, or your 
future plans. 
I’m currently beginning my final semester of both my doctorate and master’s degree. My future plans involve pursuing a full-
time position in the life sciences industry, either in pharma, medical devices, or as a consultant. I plan to stay involved with 
school events for the remainder of my time here at USC and for many years following as an alumnus to show appreciation for 
the incredible opportunity and experiences I have had these past four years. 
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PROGRAMS 
 
January General Meeting and Program Notes 
 
Thank you for participating in our “happy” and informative January General 
Meeting and Zoom Speaker Series honoring Past Alumnae Coordinating 
Council (ACC) Chairs & Current Chair, and Current ACC 
Presidents and featuring speaker, Dr. Marissa Pei, Organizational 
Psychologist, Award-Winning Author & Speaker presented a “Don’t Worry, 
Choose Happy.”  

 
Dr. Marissa shared a delightful and inspiring message of hope, happiness, 
resilience, love, laughter, and a knowledge that we are truly in charge of our 
own balanced selves. More information can be found on her website and in 
her book, 8 Ways to Happiness from Wherever You Are. 
 
A recording of this program is available on the Town & Gown of USC website, 
or click here.  
 
Congratulations to our raffle prize winners: 
 
 Cheryl Schwartz - $250 American Express and a beautiful self-care basket ,donated by Hilary Crahan, Town & Gown 

of USC President 
 
Cristen Walley Lebsack - $100 Gift Card and a huge basket of wonderful Town & Gown/Timree exclusive items, 

donated by Town & Gown of USC   
 
 
 
 
Tuesday, February 2, 2021 General Meeting and Zoom Speaker Series 
 

Please join us for our General Meeting and Zoom Speaker Series honoring 
Scholarship Endowment Donors and 2021 Scholar Graduates. 
 
When: Tuesday, February 2, 2021; 12:15pm optional virtual Zoom Social*, 

12:30pm General Meeting, 1:00pm Speaker. 
 PLEASE NOTE EARLY MEETING START TIME. 

 
Who: Geoff Garrett, Dean of the USC Marshall School of Business – 

ñFuture of Business Education and How Business Can be Part of 
the Solutionò 

 
How: Please RSVP through the email invitation link, Town & Gown 

website Members Only portal, or click here.  
 
*Zoom Social – To get the best connection, and if you are safely gathering 
with friends for the Zoom Social, please share one computer or use one 
device per room.   
 
 

We hope you, your friends, and guests will join us!  
 
Thank you and we look forward to virtually seeing you on February 2nd. 
Patti  Jamgotchian  and Colleen  Stroyke  
Town & Gown of USC Programs Chairs 
programsvp@townandgownofusc.org 
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PATRON DONATIONS 
 
Inspiring Hearts and Minds  excitement is 
building, we are off to a great start with patron 
donations rolling in every day! Each donation 
counts.  As a friendly reminder, the deadline to be 
listed in the invitation is February 14th. 
 
Long time dear friends of our organization, 
General Counsel for Town and Gown of USC 
Peter Weil and his wife Julie, gave a Masters level 
donation in support of our beloved honoree 
Ruberta Weaver and Town and Gown of USC.  
 

Ruberta, our own Gown member and Past President, is an advocate of education and a volunteer extraordinaire!  Together 
with your enthusiastic support, we will achieve the goal of endowing a Ruberta Weaver scholarship. 
 
Thank you for your loyalty in support of Town and Gown of USC and its scholars. 
 
Linda Givvin 
2021 Benefit Patrons Chair 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE BENEFIT CHAIR 
 
We are currently in the process of putting together 10 marvelous, high-end raffle baskets and 
items. We are still looking for donations of items such as a weekend getaway, wine tour, 
fabulous jewelry, series of online cooking classes with a notable chef, anything snazzy, classy, 
and fun! We are constantly brainstorming to find wonderful and exciting raffle prizes. Any 
suggestions and donations are welcomed. An overview of all the raffle items will be online for 
viewing 2-3 weeks prior to the Benefit. The cost of a raffle ticket will be $20 each or 6 for $100. 
More information to come at the February general meeting. 
 
Kathi Nicolard 
koolkath813@aol.com 
Benefit Chair 2021  
 
 

 

TO PLACE AN AD IN THE VIRTUAL PROGRAM BOOK 
 
1/2 page = $250 
Full page = $500 
 
AND to discuss underwriting opportunities: 
 
Flowers, Photography, Mailings, Spirit of Troy and more! 
 
please contact Sandy Johnston, Sponsorship Chair 2021 
rexsr@aa1services.com or 562-577-4737 
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ADOPT A QUOTE 

 
Dear donors, and members, 
 
Happy New Year ~ 2021! I thought for this newsletter, I would pass along some interesting, and wise quotes about giving-back, and 
the joys-of-philanthropy. We are a fortunate group, and most-of-us are passionate about giving, and we are quite selective about the 
charities we choose.  Speaking for myself, when I am away from philanthropy for a time, I notice I start to feel life is lacking meaning. 
When I return to charitable, and philanthropic work, I am re-energized ~ I feel better all-over, and I am re-connected to the world. 
Many of the quotes I feature are from famous people, and others are from individuals you may not know. Some are simple and to-
the-point; others are more thought provoking, but all are impactful.  Feel free to adopt-a-quote…you just might discover a new 
meaning to “giving-back.” 
 
1:   “Philanthropy is involved with basic innovations that transform society.”  David Rockefeller 
 
2:  “You want to be the pebble in the pond that creates the ripple for change.”  Tim Cook 
 
3:  “Charity is just writing checks and not being engaged. Philanthropy, to me, is being engaged, not only with your resources, but 

getting people and yourself really involved and doing things that haven’t been done before.”  Eli Broad 
 
4:  “No one is useless in this world who lightens the burdens of another.”  Charles Dickens 
 
5:  “We make a living by what we get, but we make a life by what we give.”  Winston Churchill 
 
6:   “I’ve learned that you shouldn’t go through life with a catchers mitt on both hands; you need to be able to throw something back.”  

Maya Angelou 
 
7:  “it is every man’s obligation to put back into the world at least the equivalent of what he takes out-of-it.”  Albert Einstein 
 
8:  “Philanthropy is almost the only virtue which is sufficiently appreciated by mankind.”  Henry David Thoreau 
 
9:  “Philanthropy is deeper than your pockets.”  Valaida Fullwood 
 
10: “Every charitable act is a stepping stone toward Heaven.”  Henry Ward Beecher 
 
Elle Feldman 
VP Fund Development 
 

 
  

https://townandgownofusc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/townandgownofusc/
https://www.instagram.com/townandgownofusc/


 

www.townandgownofusc.org/ www.facebook.com/townandgownofusc/ @townandgownofusc 

DID YOU KNOW… 
 

Evelyn Gifford, a gracious hostess, helped with selecting flowers for the Town and Gown Christmas Teas and the annual 
September Membership Breakfasts held at the USC President’s home and gardens. Mary Pickford was among the guests of 
that era. In 1956, after Evelyn’s death her husband, USC Trustee Robert Gifford, established the Evelyn Gifford Memorial 
Fund which specified that the income from the Fund would, in her honor pay for roses at a Town and Gown meeting each 
year and given to the birthday closest to April 16th, the day the fund was established. This continued until 2004, when the 
fund was depleted.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If any members have any pictures or other memorabilia, please contact Physical Facilities Chairs… 
 
Marilou Hamill @ myhamill211@gmail.com   or 
D’Arcy McLeod @ darcydmcleod@gmail.com 

 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

Membership is sorry for the incorrect information that was printed last month for Rebecca Bodensteiner. Rebecca is a Registered 
Dental Hygienist, a graduate of USC’s School of Dentistry , and has an MA in Teaching from USC Rossier School of Education. She 
and her husband have been in private practice for 23 years.   
 
Kathie Johnson and Virginia Naeve 
Membership Co-Chairs 
 
 
 

IN MEMORY OF 
 

Town and Gown of USC member Susann Monroe  
 
Mother of D'Arcy Dietrich McLeod member of the Board of Directors of Town and Gown of USC- CaroLynne Dietrich Mattison 
 

 
 
 
 
 

••• 
 

Do you have any news to share with Town and Gown? Please email Kari May, karidmay@gmail.com. 
 

Town and Gown of the University of Southern California is a  
nonprofit philanthropic organization whose purpose is to support USC through 

scholarships for students, building and campus enhancements, and cultural programs. 
 

• Please remember to share your pictures on Facebook and follow us on Instagram. • 
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